Changes to the Companion Animal Ordinance from the PC meetings

● From the April meeting to the May meeting, there were no changes.  The PC had asked staff to speak with several veterinary clinics and to try to get the notification of this ordinance out to more people.  The staff spoke with a few veterinary clinics and the Chattahoochee Nature Center and also to the newspaper.

● From the May meeting to the June meeting, there were several changes made to the ordinance.  Also at the May meeting, the PC asked staff to contact the State regarding the licensing of exotic animals.
1. In Section 2, “Companion animals may include wild or exotic which requires a current state permit for the keeping of such animals pursuant to OCGA 27-5-4,” has been deleted from the definition of Companion animals.

2. In Section 3, 8.1.5 (a), the words “and comply with” has been added after the word “meet”.

3. In Section 3, 8.1.5 – a new letter ( c) has been added.  “The following companion animals are limited to no more than ten (10) per residential unit:  cats.
● The staff spoke with the State of Georgia regarding the licensing and permitting of exotic animals.  The State does not permit exotic animals to any homeowners except for the capuchin monkey for people who have a certain illness and meet all of the requirements set by the state to keep the monkey.   The staff also spoke with the Wildlife Resource Division of the State.  

The PC recommended approval at the June meeting as submitted.

